
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North 

Carolina, hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2018-

11-07/R-6) adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on November 7, 2018. 

 

      This the 8th day of November, 2018. 

          

Amy T. Harvey  

Deputy Town Clerk 

  



A RESOLUTION TO SUPPORT THE NCDOT IMPROVEMENT PROJECT AT THE W. 

FRANKLIN ST./E. MAIN ST./MERRITT MILL RD./BREWER LN. INTERSECTION 

(2018-11-07/R-6) 

 

WHEREAS, the 2016-2025 State Transportation Improvement Program included funding in 

FY17-19 for improvements to the W. Franklin St./E. Main St./Merritt Mill Rd./Brewer Ln. 

intersection; and 

WHEREAS, NCDOT, their consultant, and the Towns of Chapel Hill and Carrboro evaluated 

numerous alternatives for the intersection, all of which resulted in prohibitive property 

impacts and costs; and 

WHEREAS, the project was reclassified as a bike-ped safety project and an alternative 

funding source was identified; and 

WHEREAS, the estimated project cost is $350,000 and is to be funded and managed in its 

entirety by the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT); and 

WHEREAS, the project as currently designed includes primarily bicycle and pedestrian 

improvements, minor vehicle lane reconfigurations to improve traffic flow, and small 

impacts to adjacent properties; and 

WHEREAS, the construction is anticipated to begin in spring 2019 and be finished by August 

2019. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the 

Council supports the NCDOT project to construct improvements at the W. Franklin St./E. 

Main St./Merritt Mill Rd./Brewer Ln. intersection. 

 

This the 7th day of November, 2018. 

 


